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Dear Petitioner:   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

20 February 2025.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations, and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.   

 

The Board determined that a personal appearance with or without counsel will not materially add 

to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined that a personal 

appearance was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of record. 

 

You previously applied to this Board to remove your 29 December 2023 Unit Punishment Book 

(UPB)/non-judicial punishment (NJP) and were denied on 22 October 2024. 

 

The Board carefully considered your reconsideration request to remove your 29 December 2023 

Unit Punishment Book (UPB)/non-judicial punishment (NJP).  The Board considered your 

statement that you made a mistake by not looking into sleeping gummies before taking them.  You 

went through the NJP process and had everything suspended for six-months.  You also went 

through the administrative separation process and were placed on probation for a year, which will 

end in August 2025.  You assert that you owned up to your mistakes and have done nothing but 

prove yourself day in and day out since getting in trouble.  As new evidence, you provided 

correspondence from the Commanding Officer,  and First Sergeant 

attesting to your conduct and recommending the removal of your NJP. 

 






